MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ON 

MONDAY 11 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 6.30PM - MICKLE TRAFFORD VILLAGE HALL
Open Forum

Mr Rob Charnley, the Senior Planning Officer for CWaC, advised the Council that at this time the site at Plemstall Lane has been vacated although there is still hardstanding on the area which needs to be removed.
No legal action is currently being taken as CWaC are using their resources to contest sites where there is occupation.

Mr Charnley requested that should local people see that this site is being occupied again then would they please get in touch as soon as possible

The Council were advised that the site at Morley Bridge and one site in Dunham on the Hill had received permanent approval.

The house on the A56 in Dunham on the Hill is a problem for CWaC as all the vans that are there are within the permitted curtilage of the house.

A member of the public asked if CWaC or the Parish Council could do anything about land that may become available for purchase now that nationally Fracking was being halted

The resident was advised that neither authority have any jurisdiction over the open sale of any land or buildings.

Tess Parkin

The pavement outside Windsor Lodge is covered by the hedge and brambles and needs cutting
The Clerk was asked to report this to CWaC

The grid on the A56 in the same area is again filling with water and pedestrians are getting wet as traffic passes

The Clerk was asked to report this to CWaC

Resident

The resident asked who had the overall responsibility for the Village Hall and where they aware that a volunteer was being used to alter the key fob access to the Hall

The Clerk advised the resident that on a day to day basis the Trustees were responsible for the running of the Hall but should the need arise then the Parish Council had overall authority

The Clerk was asked to communicate with the Trustees about the use of volunteers and report back at the next meeting

Resident

A white van has been noticed in the area visiting properties and could the Parish Council do anything about this matter.

The Chairman thanked the resident for his vigilance but advised that this should be a matter for the Police and the 101 system should be used.

POLICE UPDATE

Crime Information:

	Date
	Offence
	Details

	7/10/2019
	CHRISTLETON - Theft of a pedal cycle  
	Follow up for victim from Cheshire Cares, advice given.

	9/10/2019
	A55 – Dangerous behaviour
	Pedestrian trying to cross the A55 barrier, no further incidents reported.

	13/10/19
	HOOLE VILLAGE  - Road Traffic Collision
	No injuries to both parties.

	17/10/19
	WAVERTON – Theft from motor vehicle
	Unresolved so far.

	24/10/19
	LITTLETON – TARVIN ROAD – Road related offence
	Advice given.

	26/10/19
	CHRISTLETON – Criminal damage
	Damage to a car, registered keeper dealt with independently.

	28/10/19


	PICTON – Highway disruption
	Road cleared and opened.


Other Matters:

 I would like to introduce myself as the new PCSO for Chester Villages as PCSO Jack Makin has joined the Rural Wildlife Team. I have spoken to many residents and people employed or visiting the villages on my travels in the last few weeks since I started this role. Some of you may have seen me at school, at church or on foot patrol. Listening to your concerns I would like to prioritise speeding; I have asked all the Parish Councils to feed- back information about current resources, and gauge interest in the Community Speed Watch initiative. In the Chester Villages Primary Schools, some have had an assembly delivered by me on staying safe at Halloween and Bonfire Night. Thank you for making me so welcome and I am always available to talk to even if I cannot make Parish Council Meetings. I will always endeavour to get back to you by email, replying to social media or visiting where needed.

PRESENT

Cllr M Parker - in the Chair, Cllr J Spence, Cllr E Arnold, Cllr I Jones, Cllr D Rowlands, Cllr J Taylor, Cllr L Bartley, 
Cllr F Sharpe, Cllr J Payne, Cllr B Harrison, Cllr J Woods, Cllr A Probyn, and Cllr A Youds 
Clerk: - Mr D Bowker
Four members of the public
Item 01

Apologies
None received
Item 02

Declarations of Interest
Cllr Parker – Village Hall

All councillors declared their interests as per their “Notification of Interests”

Item 03

Approval of Parish Council Minutes.
It was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Payne and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 
the 14th October 2019 are accepted.

Item 04

Planning Committee
It was proposed by Cllr Bartley, seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 

the 4th November 2019 are noted.
Item 05

Finance Committee
It was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Harrison and agreed by ALL eligible to vote that the minutes of 

the 4th November 2019 are noted.
Item 06

QDJ Park Committee Report
At the last meeting of the Park Committee it was noted that prices were being collected for 3 future projects and the costs

Would be presented at the next meeting of the Finance Committee.
Item 07

Christmas event
The Events committee are happy with the progress that has been made so far but would appreciate it if people could volunteer to help on the day.
Members of the committee will meet with Cllr Taylor to carry out a risk assessment for the event.
Item 08

Village Hall CCTV Policy
The current CCTV Policy was written in 2016 but has not been formally approved by the Parish Council
In order to ensure that the Policy was adopted by the Parish Council it was proposed by Cllr Spence, seconded by Cllr Taylor and agreed by All eligible to vote that the Code of Practice should be accepted as it stands but an immediate review will take place.
Cllr Spence will discuss this matter further with the Trustees and report back in the New Year.
Item 09 

Parish Precept 2020/21

Councillors were asked to contact the Clerk if there was anything that they wished to see included in the precept discussions.

Cllr Rowlands stated that the Finance Committee would be looking at a rolling three-year plan to give continuity to the process.

It was agreed that a short article would go into the H&B to ask residents if they had any views about projects for the Village.

Item 10

Action Update



A56 Speed survey recommendations
The Recommendations that have been made by CWaC are now with the “minor works team for design and implementation” but the Principal Engineer is unable to give a timescale as to when this will be completed.
It was agreed that the Clerk should ask for costings for four gateway signs to the “Farrington Gurney” style from the Glasdon catalogue.
Planters
The Street Furniture licence application has been received by CWaC but they now require the plant types we are going to use in them before they can proceed to grant the licence.



Interactive Speed signs (Two)
CWaC have advised that the cost of a unit at Hill Farm View on the A56 will be £5988.04 which will be inclusive of a 10yr annual maintenance charge of £163 per annum, the second unit on LC141 will be £2282.21 which will be inclusive of a 10yr annual maintenance charge of £163 per annum.
It was proposed by Cllr Parker, seconded by Cllr Harrison that the prices be accepted

A vote was taken with 9 for and 3 abstentions 

PROPOSAL CARRIED

It was asked to be minuted that the abstentions only had reservations about the costs and not the units themselves.




Drains – Warrington Road/Ince Lane

The Principal Highways Officer advised that “We have recently cleared ALL gullies on Warrington Road, from Hoole Bank to Ince Lane.
The Parish Council were not convinced of this claim and asked the \Clerk to again express their concerns that the gullies were not taking the water required and in specific areas floods were appearing which were causing cars to drive into the opposite carriageway to get around them.

The Clerk was asked to request that all the gullies are viewed using cameras to find out if there are blockages or whether the gully has collapsed.




Flooding – Green Lane, Picton
To alleviate the concerns of residents in this area who have complained about the flooding adjacent landowners have been served notice to clear ditches.

If there is no action within 28days then CWaC will escalate this matter.



Ditch at School Lane

The CWaC Highways Engineer is still awaiting a response from Muir Housing about action they intend to take on this matter.
The Ward Councillor, Mrs M Parker, has responded to the comments made and told the Principal Engineer that his response is not good enough and priority must be given to getting this area fenced urgently.

Cllr Rowlands stated that CWaC should use its powers to do the work and then recharge the costs to Muir Housing



New dog waste bin

Councillors met with the CWaC Officer onsite to better understand why the criteria for this area has not been met and were told again that the footfall and litter problems in the area did not meet the requirements for a new bin.
The Officer was happy to locate a bin in the area providing it was one that was currently not used as much elsewhere in the area.

Councillors will look to put forward recommendations about which bin could be moved.

The Officer did also agree to commence work updating the all the current bins.

Item 11     
Matters raised at the discretion of the Chairman (Not for resolution) 
None raised
Item 12

Date and time of Next Parish Council Meeting  




9th December 2019 at the Village Hall @ 6.30pm
Meeting closed at 19.37
Signed..............................................................                  Dated.................................................
Prepared by Derek Bowker 

12/11/19 
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